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Dementia and
Alzheimer’s
Awareness
“ANNA FRIEND”
My name is Pam Wise and I am an Anna
Friend at Christ Church.  My role is to help
people with Dementia and their carers.
If you need someone to talk to, need
practical help, information about Memory
Cafes, how to obtain Attendance
Allowance, etc, or if you would like spiritual
support, please do not hesitate to contact
me.
You can e-mail me at
pam_wise4@outlook.com or let Sue
Brewer or Jacqueline Littlewood know and
I will be in touch as soon as I can.
God bless.
Pam

WORKING PARTY
‘In order to save on expensive cleaning and maintenance, we hold a monthly
working party on a Saturday morning starting at 09.30.
Together we clean and tidy the church, do a bit of necessary DIY or gardening,
have a coffee and often some home-made goodies – and finish by about 11.30.
We are enormously grateful to the few loyal helpers who turn up month after
month – but we desperately need a few more.
Please consider putting the dates into your diary and coming along. All are
welcome – if you can do basic DIY please let us know in advance so that the
churchwardens can plan jobs in advance.
Working party is almost always on the second Saturday of each month…
NOTE the next one will be on 10 February at 9.30.

See you there, Sue

Pam Wise holding a leaflet that
is available in church
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FIRST STEPS
10TH JANUARY 2018

JESUS’ BAPTISM

What a surprise when our naughty little sheep
wakes up this morning and sees blue skies. He
is so pleased and hopes that they will still be there
when we go to church this afternoon for our First
Steps service. Fingers crossed! And there is still
blue sky and some sunshine and a little bit of
cloud when our naughty little sheep, his friends
and I walk up to church. It is chilly but a really nice
day. In church they all go to find themselves
somewhere comfortable to sit. Linda and Jan
soon arrive and help to get everything ready for
our service. We open our big church doors and
wait patiently. First Suzanne arrives with Luke
who is getting to be a big boy now. How lovely to
see them. They are soon followed by Claire, with
Grandma Merryl and little boy Luke. My
goodness, we’ve got matching Lukes! In the end
we make a very small but select group. The boys
have fun choosing jingle bells and then we light
our candles ready for our service to begin.

Today we are talking about Jesus’ baptism and
first we have a walk to the back of the church to
look at our beautiful font. Then we are have a
peak to see what we can see under its great big
lid. Do you know what is painted under there? Big
Luke takes a look and sees a beautiful white bird
painted at the top.  He suggests that it might be
a seagull! But it’s really a lovely white dove. I think
that it was a good guess even if it was wrong
because Luke has probably seen more seagulls
than white doves. It reminds us of Jesus’ baptism
because then a beautiful white dove hovered over
Jesus’ head. Jesus wasn’t baptised in a font like
ours, was he? He was baptised in the River
Jordan and he went right under the water, didn’t
he? So he was soaking wet all over! Our naughty
little sheep doesn’t really like the thought of that.
He doesn’t like having a bath, not even a hot

soapy one. He wouldn’t like being soaked in the
chilly waters of a river! He’s shivering at the
thought of it!
We hear that John the Baptist has been busy
baptising lots of people but when Jesus comes
to him to be baptised, John knows that Jesus is
very special indeed. And when Jesus comes up
out of the water the skies open above him and
that lovely white dove, which is really the Holy
Spirit, comes down and hovers over his head.
And not only that but a loud voice is heard saying,
“This is my son, my beloved, in whom I am well
pleased.” Wow, isn’t that amazing because that
is the voice of God, saying that Jesus is  His very
own son. Our naughty little sheep and his friends
so love these stories about Jesus and his life.
They think that they are a special blessing for us
all. I think that they are right!
When we have listened to our story, sung our
songs, and said our “Thank you” prayers and the
prayer that Jesus taught us, it is time to blow out
the candles on our little altar. Big Luke helps
because he is a very good blower our of candles!
Now it is time to go into the hall for drinks,
biscuits, and some time to play and a chat. Our
naughty little sheep and his friends have all come
rushing in and when they’ve had their drinks and
biscuits, they make themselves comfortable so
that they can watch the children play and Mums
and Grandma chat. We may be
small in number today but we
have had a lovely time together,
as always. We hope that
everyone will join us for our
next First Steps service on
14th  February.  It will be
Valentine’s Day so  love will be
in the air! It will also be Ash
Wednesday, the beginning of
Lent. How the time is flying by!

God Bless
Rosemary Austin
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Mothers’ Union January 2018 meeting.

At our January meeting we were very pleased to welcome 22 members and friend
to hear Steve Humphries tell us about working for a Russian bank (where he met
Jasmine!) and about their recent Trip to Moscow and St Petersberg.  This was
illustrated by some beautiful photos. of the various cathedrals and churches, the
rivers, the museums and art galleries, The Kremlin, Red Square and Gum: a
department store which looked very like Harrods outside at night, lit with strings of
white lights. Jacqueline asked for help with refreshments at Tony Larkin’s Requiem
Mass the next day, Margot had a thank you letter from MSH for the donation to the
Christmas appeal supporting Work against FGM and Sheila asked for volunteers to
help run the meetings each month by doing prayers, refreshments, setting up etc..

Our next meeting is our AGM when we hope to review and look forward, have an
informal Holy Communion and as it is also Shrove Tuesday to share in pancakes! It
is 7.30 on Tuesday 13th February.  Don’t miss it!
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COFFEE ROTA 2018
   4 Feb Annie - Jill - Pauline

11 Feb Maxine - Lucy - Mary
18 Feb Annie - Jill - Linda
25 Feb Annie - Jill - Rosemary
4 Mar  Annie - Jill - Tim

Come in and enjoy a cup of tea or
coffee after the 10.00 o’clock

Sunday service

The display shown above illustrates the WW1 walk 100 challenge, with two
routes, a red and a blue route where walkers will discover some of the historical
points of interest around Gravesend, relating to the 1st World War.

Walkers can join in with others over the weekend of February 24 and 25, pick
up a leaflet in church or visit http://kentww1.com/100-miles/gravesend-trail/
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HELP!

Were you a guide or brownie
with 3rd Milton (St. Faiths)
or know someone who was?

They celebrate their 90th birthday
soon and Veronica would like to do a
display- can you provide any photos
or memorabilia she could use? If you
have items you would be willing to
lend please contact Veronica (01474
534857) veronica@which.net or bring
to church. Please label any items with
relevant information AND a return
name and address.

Thank you in advance for your help.
Veronica

Live-in Care enables anyone with care needs
to continue living in their own home with a

round-the-clock care worker.

Live-in Care
from £695 per week

01305 825 491 | www.liveincare.info

Harry Kingsbury was 95 years young on
28 December and on Sunday 31 after the
10am service he shared his Birthday cake
and other refreshments with people in the
church hall.
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Launching Church of
England Digital Labs
Do you have a bright idea for an app, website or
social media campaign to bring more people to faith
in Jesus Christ, grow and develop disciples, support
your local church or the national church?
We’re launching Church of England Digital Labs to
gather together the many Christian coders,
creatives and techies who have the skills and
passion for using technology to aid the church.
Whether you have a fully formed plan for an app,
website or social media campaign or just a spark of
an idea, we want to hear from you.
The Digital Comms team at Church House has been
established for about eight months now. We’ve
seen the impact that digital and social media

campaigns at Christmas and Easter can have in
encouraging existing Christians and bringing new
people to faith. There is so much more we can do,
which is why we’re establishing Digital Labs.

Our first event will be taking place on Saturday 24th
February 2018 (10am-9pm) in central London.
You’ll get to meet and network with people like you,
spend time refining your ideas and taking
advantage of the knowledge and skills available all
in one room.
Towards the end of the day you’ll get the chance to
pitch your idea to a panel of industry experts with
the aim of turning the best ideas we hear into one
or two solutions that the Church of England will build
and make available to our 16,500+ churches.
Digital Labs is part of the Church of England’s
Renewal and Reform programme, aimed at helping
us become a growing Church for all people and for
all places.

Adrian Harris is Head of Digital
Communications at the Church of England

Do you or a
member of your
family have any
interesting stories
from World War 1
As part of the national commemorations of
WW1 we are looking to reproduce stories that
congregation members might like to submit
of their relatives, or local men, who engaged
in the conflict!
If you have a family story, perhaps with a
photograph of the person you are writing
about that you would like to be considered
for inclusion in an edition of Christ Church

magazine over the next two years please let
Sue Brewer or Mike Cubitt know.
We are hoping to get enough copy to enable
a different story to be produced in the
magazine during the four years anniversary
period.
All photographs will be returned, but please
mark on the back your name and address.



No prizes in this new feature, but give it a try
just for a bit of fun

Z  I  A  S  V  R  D  G  A  H  Q  K  G  E  B
Q  Y  A  H  T  Z  F  A  W  I  W  N  M  V  Y
Y  F  Y  P  K  K  E  L  B  B  A  R  C  S  V
F  L  K  A  B  A  C  R  O  S  S  W  O  R  D
A  J  J  R  S  X  X  A  P  C  I  Q  V  S  D
L  E  R  G  R  Q  D  D  L  U  Y  L  P  A  I
P  L  Y  A  E  L  R  S  Z  O  S  J  U  E  C
H  Z  A  R  T  H  E  S  A  U  R  U  S  R  T
A  Z  E  A  P  G  G  O  H  H  A  Q  X  T  I
B  U  G  P  A  F  U  Z  K  R  F  J  J  G  O
E  P  U  B  H  W  R  W  K  T  T  Z  I  Y  N
T  P  S  K  C  C  O  P  Y  R  I  G  H  T  A
W  J  O  E  C  N  E  T  N  E  S  B  G  O  R
N  W  W  W  O  R  D  S  E  A  R  C  H  I  Y
H  S  T  N  E  T  N  O  C  P  A  J  C  K  N

This month associated with just a
few everyday words

ALPHABET
PARAGRAPHS

CHAPTERS
PUZZLE

CONTENTS
SCRABBLE
COPYRIGHT
SENTENCE

CROSSWORD
THESAURUS
DICTIONARY

WORDSEARCH
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BIBLE NOTES
As well as the “New Daylight” booklet of Bible notes
prepared by the Bible Reading Fellowship, there is also
a booklet entitled “Bible reflections for older people”.   This
also comes out every four months and is priced at £4.99.
This booklet is written by older people for older people,
the reflections are designed to bring hope, assurance and
sustenance, reminding the reader of the presence and
love of God.   Each issue contains 40 Bible reflections
and prayer suggestions to use and revisit as often as
needed.
If you would be interested in seeing a copy of this booklet
please have a word with Julie Hill.

Do you run a local business?
Have you thought of advertising
in this monthly magazine?

If you would like details of costs and how you
could contribute to Christ Church through
advertising please contact 07840343831 or
email ccgravesend.mag10@yahoo.co.uk

HGS Productions
announce their production of

PIRATES OF PENZANCE
by Gilbert and Sullivan

23 to 26 March 2018

We would welcome singers to join
us

Rehearsals at Hartley
Village Hall, Ash Road

Every Tuesday
Please just come along and /or

contact our Director

Richard Gegg at rgregg@uk2.net
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Bishop's message of hope for the New Year

In his January video message, Bishop James
talks about how the beginning of the New Year
is a time for hope, and that as Christians, we
are a people of hope.
While recognising that for some another year
passing can be a time of anxiety, it is also a
moment to look forward
"At the wonderful season of Epiphany, we
remember the shining out of God's light in
Jesus Christ - those wonderful, enigmatic
figures of the wise men who symbolise the
nations and peoples of the world to whom that
light shines.'
Bishop James goes on to share a number of
initiatives the Diocese is engaged with this year
that provide opportunities for hope.
These include Hope 2018, an initiative to encourage and support churches to engage
in their communities, and also, 40 Stories of Hope - a book containing a collection of
stories written by those connected with prisons, about how their lives have been
transformed through Jesus Christ.

An evening of fun and food. Saturday 3rd February 
2018, at 6.30pm at Christ Church, Echo Square, 

Gravesend.

Book your tickets and order your food by calling 
Angela  on 07900430002

(last booking date is 27 January) 

£7 for fish £5 for sausage. BYO drinks.
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Tony Larkin
Was born in St. Mary's Hospital Paddington
25th February 1938, moved to Vauxhall.
September 1941 moved to Ugbrooke Park,
Chudleigh the home of Lord and Lady
Clifford for the rest of the War period. 6th
December 1945 moved to St. Mary's School,
Milton next Gravesend.
Since then he has
continued to live in the
Parish of Milton.
RIP Tony
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All-Age Service - a
service for
everyone!
An all-age service of Holy Communion.
Each month the service will reflect a
particular theme and the words and music
will be chosen to provide something for
all, from the oldest to the youngest.  We
are always delighted to welcome our
uniformed organisations, who join us for
these services.

All-age services are usually on the 2nd
Sunday of the month.

Dates of the next all-age services:

February 11th

March 11th (Mothering Sunday)

April 8th (Sue's last Sunday)

Experience Easter
Following the success of Experience
Christmas, Experience Easter displays
will be going up in the church during the
month of March.  Groups of children or
adults are invited to journey around the
displays during the month before Easter
as an opportunity for peace and reflection
during Lent and Holy Week.
if you would like to bring a group for a
guided visit, please phone Revd Sue
Brewer 01474 352643, or email

Working Parties
On the 2nd Saturday of each month a
team of loyal volunteers gather in the
church at 9.30am to clean and polish, dust
and sweep and do a bit of light DIY.
Newcomers will be made very welcome!
Next working party is on Feb 10th.

Exciting Youth Choir in
Gravesend
If you are aged between 7 and 17
and enjoy singing then come
along!

� Join a friendly group of singers

� Learn great music of different
styles and

� Perform at concerts and
services

For further information visit
www.christchurchgravesend.org.uk

� Or call 01474 534517

Join the

Youth
choir in Gravesend
We meet weekly for
Rehearsals
at Christ Church
Tuesday evenings
6.15 pm to 7.30 pm
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Alzheimer’s & Dementia Support Services, based in Northfleet is a local charity
for local people and here to offer help, advice and support to those living with
Dementia. We can offer help in a numbers of ways:-

v Day care,
v Befriending
v Support at Home/Support at Home plus/One to One Support
v Carers Support Groups
v 24 Helpline (0800 500 3014)
v Singing for Brain
v Dementia Cafes………. and so much more.

If you or someone you knows need help please contact us via our website,
www.alz-dem.org or by telephoning us on 01474 533990 or by writing to
Alzheimer’s and Dementia Support Services, The Basement, Dene Holm
House, Dene Holm Road, Northfleet, Kent DA11 8JY. Email: alz-dem.org.uk

As with most charities nowadays we also need volunteers to help us. We have
volunteer vacancies in all the above areas and of course in our fundraising
efforts. If you would like to support us by becoming a member or raising funds for
us, in sponsorship, holding an event, coffee morning or whatever you feel is
appropriate, please do let us know and contact us.

Alzheimer's & Dementia
SUPPORT SERVICES

Welcoming Transgender
People – an update
Following the debate and vote at General Synod
in July 2017 on Welcoming Transgender People,
the House of Bishops has prayerfully considered
whether a new nationally commended service
might be prepared to mark a gender transition.
The Bishops are inviting clergy to use the existing

rite Affirmation of Baptismal Faith. New guidance
is also being prepared on the use of the service.
The Bishop of Norwich, the Rt Revd Graham
James, said: "The Church of England welcomes
transgender people and wholeheartedly wishes for
them to be included in the life of the Church.
"On the matter of whether a new service is needed,
the House of Bishops has decided that the current
service that is used to affirm baptism can be
adapted.
"Clergy always have the discretion to compose and
say prayers with people as they see fit."
A paper discussing the decision will be published
before the February session of Synod.
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KIDS
CORNER
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Kitchen Collections
Modern, country or classic…whatever your preference in kitchens
you will find the perfect kitchen for your home.

From a small modern galley to a large traditional farm house
kitchen, you will find the ideal kitchen for your home in Swan’s
kitchen collection.

Once you have found the kitchen units for you, why not browse our
extensive selection of work tops, sinks and top-brand appliances.

Once you have chosen the elements for your dream kitchen click
here to contact Swans Kitchens for one of our designers to
prepare a personal quotation.

Email: swans@xln.co.uk

80 Parrock Road,
Gravesend, Kent
DA12 1QF

01474 569070

Swans have been supplying top-quality kitchens and bathrooms at
best-value prices to customers throughout the south of England for 30
years. We specialise in top-of-the-range German kitchen units and work
tops, plus appliances. We will create the kitchen of your dreams, tailored
to your personal needs but at superstore prices.

V

‘We always need volunteers… the
church runs because of the
generous service of volunteers.

lunteers needed.....
o

.
If you have time and
enthusiasm to spare but
you are not sure where
your talents can be used,
Sue would be glad to meet
you for a cup of coffee and
to talk through possibilities.

Your Parish Magazine for 2018
If you usually pay for your Christ Church Parish Magazine on an annual basis,
then there can be no better time to make your contribution than when you collect
your February copy. At just 50p per issue this represents very good value for you
to keep up to date with what is coming forward, or what has happened in the few
weeks that have just gone by. With the running of your church it is another way
in which you can help

6
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Why not visit our showrooms or telephone to arrange a personal
visit, to discuss your requirements, in your own home.
Email: swans@xln.co.uk

Bathrooms, wet rooms, cloakrooms,
bathrooms to meet special needs.
Swans have been supplying top-quality bathrooms at best-value
prices to customers throughout the south of England for 30 years.

80 Parrock Road, Gravesend
Kent DA12 1QF
01474 569070

FIRST STEPS
Is a service especially designed for
families with pre-school children,
although all children in the family are
welcome to come.
We meet in the church at 1.45pm on
the second Wednesday in each month
for a short service and then to enjoy
a chat over a cup of tea.
We are finished in plenty of time for
parents to meet their other children
from
school.
Why not come along with your
children, you will be very welcome.
Next date is Wednesday 14
February 2018.
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What happens at Christ Church?

Weekday Services
Holy Communion (said)

Saturday 8 am.
Tuesday & Thursday 7 am.

Wednesday 10 am

Sunday Services
08.00 am Holy Communion (said)
10.00 am Communion with crèche & God’s Gang

On the 2nd Sunday All-Age service
Evening Service - see inside magazine for details.

Office hours
Friday 6:30 pm until 7:30 pm

Regular activities and youth organisations
There are a wide variety of clubs for you:-
Daily Christ Church Pre-school (2½ upwards)
Monday Music Group; Brownies
Tuesday Mothers Union (2nd Tuesday In church hall) Cubs

and Semiquavers
Wednesday Guides

First Steps (under 5’s and carers) 2nd Wednesday 1.45pm

Ifield Ladies (every third Wednesday)
Thursday Beavers/Brownies; Choir Practice:

2.30 p.m. Mustard Seed (every third)
Friday Rainbow Unit; Scouts; Parent and Toddler
Saturday Working Party (9.30 a.m. every second)

Registered Charity no. 1130741

For further information
Contact

The Church Wardens
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Christ Church 200 Club
The 200 Club is a means of raising money for the Christ
Church General Fund, which supports the Ministry and
Mission of the church and Good Causes as agreed by the
PCC, whilst at the same time giving members the
opportunity of a small ‘flutter’ and the chance to win some
money.
Membership costs £30 per year. Fifty percent of all
monthly donations are given over to the Christ Church
General Fund with the remainder being returned to the
membership in prize money. The draw is made on the
fourth Sunday of every month in the hall after the morning
service.
Payment can be made by an annual sum of £30, a
quarterly payment of £7.50 or a monthly payment of
£2.50, the latter two by bankers order. Cheques should
be made payable to Christ Church PCC No 3 account.
Join by contacting John Thrush, in church, and
completing an application form. If you are not sure who
John is, ask one of the sides people and they will point
you in the right direction.
Winning chances are only limited by the amount of
numbers you purchase, the more you have the better your
chance of winning.
Worthwhile it certainly is, since its inception the 200 Club
has donated over £40,000 to Christ Church to support its
Ministry and Good Causes.

Contact
JOHN THRUSH

200 Club Secretary

MUSTARD SEED
Third Thursday of the month

In
Christ Church hall 2.30 – 4.00

We invite you to come and join us for tea, biscuits, cake and
conversation with occasional speakers and
quizzes.
Come and find out who we are and meet new
people. All ages welcome

Contact: Colin Parsonson: 01474 359713
Pam Kilby: 01474 332693



Wednesday

Sunday

Monday

Tuesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday

08.00 Service
10.00 Service

11
08.00 Service
10.00 All Age

Service
16.00 Choral

Evensong

18
08.00 Service
10.00 Service

25
08.00 Service
10.00 Service

26

27
07.00 Service

CUBS
18.15 Semiquavers

24
08.00 Service

17

08.00 Service

10
 08.00 Service

09.30 Work party
10.00 Marriage

preparation

3
08.00 Service

10.00 Marriage
preparation

2
13.15 Parent and

Toddlers
18.30 Office hours

SCOUTS

9
13.15 Parent and

Toddlers
18.30 Office hours

SCOUTS

16
13.15 Parent and

Toddlers
18.30 Office hours

SCOUTS

23
13.15 Parent and

Toddlers
18.30 Office hours

SCOUTS

21
10.00 Service
17.15 Evening

Prayer

14
ASH WEDNESDAY

10.00 Service
17.15 Evening

Prayer
19.30 Service

7
 10.00 Service
13.45 First Steps

17.15 Evening
Prayer

22

07.00 Service
BROWNIES

Choir Practice

15

07.00 Service
14.30 Mustard Seed

BROWNIES
Choir Practice

8

07.00 Service
BROWNIES

Choir Practice

1
 07.00 Service

BROWNIES
Choir Practice

6

07.00 Service
CUBS

18.15 Semiquavers

5
08.00 Service
BROWNIES

13

07.00 Service
CUBS

18.15 Semiquavers

12 19

20
07.00 Service

CUBS
18.15 Semiquavers
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CALENDAR FEBRUARY 2018

08.00 Service
BROWNIES

08.00 Service
BROWNIES

08.00 Service
BROWNIES

28
10.00 Service
17.15 Evening

Prayer

4




